Dear St. Margaret Mary Families,

It has been exactly a week since the students departed SMMS for their highly anticipated summer
vacation. An hour after they left, a crew of workman moved in and began their extensive demolition. By
this August, our wonderful school will have undergone a series of much needed improvements!! Many
thanks to our alumni — Joseph Vicelja, Anthony Vicelja, Nicholas Zimmerman and Nico Schwab for their
help in cleaning out classrooms and removing desks, chairs and furniture from the school. In parallel
with the school’s interior physical improvements, there will be curriculum improvements. Although our
national scores look great and we still graduate more g graders into high schools honors programs than
any other school in the South Bay, student achievement, discipline and our commitment to our faith is
an ongoing and cyclical process to be analyzed, discussed and evaluated continually. More news to
follow!

A few reminders:

1. NO SUMMER DAYCARE on Friday July 3rd.
. JUNIOR HIGH REPORT CARDS were published today.
3. BEFORE YOU BUY SCHOOL UNIFORMS FOR NEXT YEAR, please read the uniform handbook,
Spartan logos are no longer allowed.

| will most certainly keep you posted on all the school’s updates. If you have any comments,
questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 310 251-5645(text only) or email me at
elisafZiimml@cox.net

Blessings,
Mrs. Zimmerman

Principal




